Evangelist James Paul Barnes
513 James Connis Dr,
Flushing, MI. 48433
Cell: 301-704-2417

August, 2019

Lighthouse Baptist Church
1950 N Jebavy Dr,
Ludington, Ml 49431

Dear Pastor Blount & Church Family:

The song that comes to my mind this summer is: “My God is so great, so strong
and so mighty; there’s nothing my God cannot do.” It truly has been an amazing, and
busy summer.

As all families know, during the summer months, there are a lot of projects and
repairs to be done around the home. My wife has been taking on this task as well as
helping her Mom sell her home in northern Michigan. My Mother-in-law has ovarian
cancer and last year lost her husband Jen’s father to a stroke. We were able with the
Lord’s help get all of our repairs, projects and a home ready to sell. Family played a big
role in getting it accomplished, and we have been blessed.

While my family was busy | was also indeed busy! | spent aimost the entire
month of July in Virginia and Maryland. July 5th-10th | preached revival services in
Winchester, Virginia. We were able to see one soul come to Christ and people who
have not been in church for a while come back and get involved. | then travelled to
Annapolis, Maryland. There | was able to preach at one of my supporting churches and
encourage this great man of God. Pastor Herman is in his early 80’s and we battled
Satan and the summer heat of Maryland. | recently spoke with Pastor Herman and he
has had a man from the Bowie area come and worship with him since our services. He
was looking for a church and found a tract that | had left on his door. God uses His
seed and the sower! | then travelled down to Indian Head, Maryland and preached at
Calvary Road Baptist Church. My trip ended in Silver-Spring, Maryland with Sligo
Baptist Church. It was truly a blessing to see how the Lord is working and for the
month a total of four souls were saved and lives changed because of our Savior. |
returned on the 22nd of July and am so glad to be home. A huge thanks to Faith
Independent Baptist Church for housing me and being a blessing while in MD!

We are now gearing up for the upcoming school year and up-coming doctor
appointments. September will be a busy month, but our God is “great” and there is
nothing He cannot do! Thank you for praying and supporting our ministry.

Because of Christ Jesus,
Evangelist Paul Barnes




